Report to the Board

Engineering and Technology Education Division

Submitted By:  Luke J. Steinke
Submitted:  February 1, 2012
Accomplishments since last report:

1. Several members of the ETED Policy Board authored articles in professional peer-reviewed journals in the field of Engineering and Technology Education.

2. ETED has nearly completed a Leadership Succession Plan. The policies were developed during the conference in St. Louis, however there was not a quorum of policy committee members to approve the plan. The plan will be sent out to policy committee for review and an electronic vote will take place.
3. Members of the ETED Policy Board are representative of diversity in age, race, geography, gender, and discipline. All are well qualified. 
4. The ETED policy committee has begun brainstorming invited presentations for VISION2012. At this point, the policy committee has identified at least 5 different associations or organizations that might be interested in being a part of the program. Specific individuals are also being contacted by policy committee members to gauge interest in participating. Once the committee decides on the proper contacts, a letter will be drafted and sent by the division VP.
5. The ETED division continued work with CTTE on research regarding Math in Technology and Engineering Education.
Other comments/suggestions:
Dialog continued with ITEEA (International Technology and Engineering Education Association), Project Lead the Way, other Engineering and Technology Education Associations (CTTE, etc.).  
Potential candidates contacted for future Board of Directors Elections:

At this time, three members of our Policy Board and one past State ACTE President have expressed interest in running in the next election for ACTE vice president of the Engineering and Technology Division.

Concerns for CTE/ACTE Board Report:
There have been some concerns expressed by policy committee members that the change in the conference format will not provide an opportunity to present research. Since many members of my policy committee work in higher education, having the opportunity to present at a national conference is critical to their job success. Otherwise the change has been positively received. Many are waiting to see how the program will be different and improved.
Items To Be Placed on the Board Agenda for Discussion:
N/A
